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From the World President: 
Thembeka Pama 

My dear brethren. A lot 

has happened during this 

quarter and if we look at 

our liturgical calendar, we 

celebrated different feasts 

praying for our Lord Jesus Christ to pour upon the 

leadership of our church the spirit of self-denying 

service by which alone they may have true authority 

among His people. We prayed for His grace to heal 

us from all our infirmities and to continuously know 

Him, as His Son had restored Mary Magdalene to 

health of body and mind, and called her to be a 

witness of His resurrection.  

August is the month of compassion. What does 

compassion mean to us as the members of 

GFS/BFS? Borrowing from the book of Henri 

Nouwen, Here and Now: Living in the Spirit; he 

defines compassion as follows:   

“Compassion means to become close to the one who 
suffers. … A compassionate person says: “I am your brother; 
I am your sister. I am human, fragile and mortal, just like you. 
I am not embarrassed by your tears, nor afraid of your pain. I 
too have wept. I too have felt pain…I cannot take your pain 
away. I cannot offer you a solution for your problem, but I can 
promise you that I won’t leave you alone, and will hold on to 
you as long and as well as I can”. There is much grief and 
pain in our lives, but what a blessing it is when we do not 
have to live our grief and pain alone. That is the gift of 
compassion”. 

The Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ, who 

was revealed to chosen witnesses, could not have 

happened at a better time than the month of 

compassion. Reading through the reports submitted 

by the different countries, one can see that in our 

diverse little corners, we are sharing and teaching 

God’s glory.  

As we close this quarter, I pray that we will 

continuously bear His cross and follow our motto of 

bearing each other’s burdens, readily obey the 

calling of our Lord to follow him; through Jesus 

Christ. We are celebrating Saint Michael and All 

Angels on 29 September, and the Collect for the 

day is as follow:        

Everlasting God, you have ordained and 
constituted in a wonderful order the ministries 
of angels and mortals: Mercifully grant that, as 
your holy angels always serve and worship you 
in heaven, so by your appointment they may 
help and defend us here on earth; through 
Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns 
with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever 
and ever. Amen. 

The Southern hemisphere is in Spring season 

although some areas are still experiencing some 

winter weather as we have seen some snow falling 

during the first 2 weeks of September. Spring 

symbolizes new life as trees, plants, valleys are 

beginning to turn 

green. 

 It is the time that 

some of us change 

their outfits to suit the 

time of the year.  For 

those who will be 

facing winter by the 

end of this quarter, always keep in mind those who 

are without warm clothes and go through your 

closets as we all have that jacket or sweater we 

haven’t worn in the past 2 years.  

GFS is gaining recognition within the international 

organisation/associations of the Anglican Church. 

We received an invitation to participate at the 

gathering of “eco-bishops” of Southern, Central and 

East Africa which was held between 19th to 23rd of 

September 2018 to represent the youth. A report on 

the outcome of the gathering will be shared in our 

following newsletter.  

It is my pleasure also welcome a new GFS National 
President from South Sudan - Diocese of Nzara to 
the family of GFS Worldwide. The Diocese of 
Swaziland is also in the process of establishing a 
branch. 

Congratulations to the Diocese of Cameroon, under 
the leadership of Bishop Elango Debo and mother 
Estelle, as they celebrate 10 years of existence and 
having re-established GFS and having a strong 
branch.   
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Preparations for the 2020 Triennial World Council 
are gaining momentum. We had sent a 
communication request in August that countries 
indicate more or less how many people would 
attend the council meeting. Getting these estimated 
numbers will assist us as they are a negotiating tool 
to keep the conference costs within a reasonable 
range. We will appreciate it if we could get this 
information by 15 November.  The numbers can 
always be adjusted up and down closer to the time.  

We have received several condolences messages 

that we have shared in the past 3 months. Losing a 

member of our family, is never an easy thing as we 

always look back at their contribution building up 

the association. We pray for their souls and we 

know that they are in a better place. Let us 

continuously keep all our members in our prayers.  

   Love, Thembeka. 

GFS IRELAND 

 

“Whenever you see a rainbow remember  

God is love” 

We have been blessed with the most wonderful 

weather this summer in Ireland, a time when many 

of our members enjoyed a well-earned rest after a 

busy GFS year. We held a Diocesan President, 

Treasurer and Secretary 2 day training in Dublin at 

the end of June with the theme “Serving for a 

purpose” and had a  variety of speakers addressing 

issues that the GFS leadership teams within each 

Diocese are likely to face in the coming year and 

beyond, but most importantly to encourage us in the 

valuable work and mission of GFS and the privilege 

it is to share our skills and faith with our younger 

members.   

Perhaps for our some our younger members the 

highlight came on 22nd June 2018, when 5 

members were the guests of the President of 

Ireland, President Higgins and his wife at a summer 

garden party held at Aras an Uachtarain, Phoenix 

Park, Dublin.  The President and his wife were 

celebrating the young people of Ireland and he 

encouraged us all to remember that “young people 

are to be the arrows within our society and not the 

targets”.   

It is 

encouraging to 

see and 

support many 

of our 

members help 

with many 

mission teams 

and summer 

camps taking 

place here in 

Ireland, but also serving in Paraguay, Uganda and 

Romania.   

The lasting memory will be his passionate address 

to everyone present, encouraging the young people 

and their “Limitless Possibilities”.  Everyone who 

attended received a small packet of vegetable 

seeds and were encouraged to grow these as a 

tangible way of reminding us of the “Seeds of Hope” 

that everyone carries within them. 

 

In the coming weeks, we will be having our leaders 

training events throughout Ireland and the branches 

will start to meet.  We have many new regulatory 

changes this year introduced by the government 

and will be adopting these as our best practice 

moving forward. We will welcome many new and 

continuing members into our GFS Family.  Our 

theme this year is “Whenever you see a rainbow, 

remember God is love” a wonderful message to all 

of the members that no matter where they are or in 

what situation, that we have a God who loves us 

unconditionally. 

Yours in Christ 

Alison Jackson 

GFS President in Ireland 
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Adding a few words to Alison’s report for GFS 

in Ireland   

My time in office has been a privilege. I have been 

a Senior Delegate to World Council in Wales and 

Australia. It was a pleasure to communicate with 

Glenys Payne, Val Gribble and Thembeka Pama. I 

have made numerous friends, all caring for GFS in 

their own land, through work, courage and 

friendship; bearing out our motto: “Bear ye one 

another’s burdens and so fulfil the law of Christ” – 

well done everyone.  

I pray that God will richly bless the Girls Friendly 

Society Worldwide and that its members, walk in 

God’s light, rejoice in His love and reflect His glory. 

Love to everyone, Sylvia.    

 

PAPUA NEW GUINEA 

The GFS Team of Val Gribble, Cheryl Selvage and 

Sue Wilson visited PNG at the end of July.  There 

was no visit in 2017 because of World Council so it 

was very unusual to have a two-year gap and we 

saw much change. 

Earlier this year Mary Bagu accepted a two-year 

appointment as the Provincial GFS Coordinator with 

the main aim to promote GFS to other dioceses and 

to support the growing branches in Port Moresby 

and Popondetta.  Girika Sanata was appointed as 

the Port Moresby Diocesan Coordinator.  Both Mary 

and Girika were at World Council in Perth. 

At our first training day in Port Moresby Cheryl and 

Sue conducted a refresher course using our 

Children’s Ministry program and I conducted a GFS 

Awareness workshop.  At this workshop some MU 

members asked some very challenging questions 

and we are working hard to show that our two 

organisations can work side by side. 

 

Then on to 

Popondetta 

for our first 

training with 

the new executive and the Presidents of most of the 

branches.   Cheryl and Sue conducted an Open 

Space workshop which is an interesting and 

challenging way of enabling people to be open and 

honest in the process of identifying the barriers that 

are hindering growth and change and to work on 

strategies for the future.  We had fun with an 

evening Christmas in July craft which everyone 

enjoyed and a beading night (always enjoyed) PNG 

has the most beautiful flowers many growing wild 

through the forest.  We engaged a special friend, 

Betty, to conduct a flower arranging workshop to 

give our members some ideas on how to beautiful 

their churches and to use these beautiful flowers in 

special ways.    

We three had a 

quick walk (well 

not so quick as 

it was very hot) 

to the town area 

where a very 

innovative PNG woman has opened a small 

conference centre and a coffee shop, the first in 

Popondetta.  We met up with Father Isaiah and had 

some great coffee and homemade cupcakes.  It is 

so good to see national women beginning to open 

small businesses and to see the success of these 

businesses.  

 

Back to Port 

Moresby for 

2 days at 

Christ the 

King parish.  The branch here includes some very 

enthusiastic and talented young men who, with the 

help of a small grant from Australia, have 

commenced a Feeding ministry amongst the many 

homeless children in Port Moresby.  There are 

many social reasons why there are now homeless 

children and sadly many are being encouraged by 

older people to group together in petty crime.  It 

saddened us so much and we congratulate Christ 

the King for taking on this project.  Cheryl and Sue 

conducted workshops on many of the various 

aspects of such a ministry (including hygiene and 

food types) and then the group elected their first 

Executive (which includes two of the young men), 

there were many admitted to membership and 
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Girika and the Executive were commissioned.  

Please pray for this the first GFS branch in Port 

Moresby diocese and for the work they are 

undertaking. 

MU is holding their triennial conference in 

Popondetta diocese in late September.  Mary and 

the new Popondetta President, Vivian Jiriga, have 

been invited to attend.  GFS Australia has prepared 

handouts for everyone and Mary will speak to the 

gathering.  It is expected there will be hundreds at 

the conference, many who make huge sacrifices to 

get to Popondetta, many who will walk many, many 

kilometers.  Please pray for them and for growth as 

both our organisations work towards bringing others 

to Christ. 

We always leave with a heavy heart.  We are 

blessed through our visits and ask your ongoing 

prayers for GFS, now in two dioceses in PNG. 

Canon Val Gribble ML 

 

GFS SRI LANKA  

June - August 2018  

Good Grooming programme - June 9.  

The GFS organized this for a women's community 

organization. 2nd Annual Craft Competition for 
Sunday School children - June16.  

This was once again conducted in a professional 
manner and 99 children from 11 churches 
participated. The theme of the Competition was 
Water which was connected to stories from the 
Bible. The teams had to depict the stories with 
different colored sand and glue. The judges were 
three clergy wives. 

 A power point presentation on "Water, the pollution 
of the 
world's 
waterways 
and our 
response" 
was also 
shown to the 

children. 95th Anniversary of the Hall - June 23.  

 

The guests of honor were relatives of Charles Peiris 
who gifted the Hall to the GFS and of his brother, 
Sir James Peiris. One of them, Prof. Sharya 
Scharenguivel, Senior Lecturer and former Dean of 
the Faculty of Law, University of Colombo delivered 
an address on Women and the Law.  

A power point 
presentation on the 
history of the GFS and 
the use of the Hall 
over the years was 
shown. The winners of 
the Craft Competition 

were awarded trophies and certificates. Four priests 
and one Sister were present. This event received 
good publicity in the newspapers.  

World Project – English for Employment 
Prospects 

First Colombo batch - Classes continue to be held 
at the American College of Higher Education and 
monitored by the GFS. Motivational Programme - 
We conducted an interesting programme with 
motivational talks and English word games for the 
girls. 

 

Second Batticaloa batch - The GFS Team visited 
the Eastern Deanery, Diocese of Colombo from 
July 20 - 22 at the invitation of the Area Dean. 
Twenty-five girls were interviewed and 20 selected. 
In order to promote GFS among the girls, a Good 
Grooming Programme was conducted on July 21. 
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The GFS Team will visit Batticaloa again from Sep 
13 - 15 as the English Class is scheduled to 
commence on Sep 15. 

Pre-School Project  
 

 Almost 100 story 
books were 
presented to the 
Eastern Deanery 
on July 21. A fruitful 
discussion was 
held with 12 pre-

school teachers belonging to 6 pre-schools run by 
the Anglican Church re the possibility of enhancing 
the English component of the pre-schools run by 
the Anglican churches of Batticaloa. Service to the 
Community - For the second time we distributed 
mosquito repellant plants to the public.  

 

Lending a hand / Participation - Our GFS made 
contributions towards the work of the Sisters of St 
Margaret and Ceylon Every Home Crusade. The 
GFS was represented at the Colombo YWCA AGM.  

Future events …. 

 A Healthy You! - Sep 22 

A free public awareness programme with two 
doctors.  

Bible Society Sale - Sep 29 

GFS will be running a miscellaneous stall. Proceeds 
for the Bible Society.  

Pre-Christmas Sale - Nov 15  

Concert & Sing Along (fundraiser) - Nov 30 

Jeanne 

NEWS FROM AROUND AUSTRALIA 

Here’s a quick round up of many of the differing 

ways in which we have been being GFS in 

Australia, from raising funds for the World Project to 

supporting past world projects in PNG and growing 

new branches while celebrating our long history of 

serving one another. 

 

 

Ballarat, Victoria 

Ballarat Townsend members recently held a get 

together with 50 members attending. 

Their guest speaker was 

author Mrs. Lorraine 

Smith (pictured with Mrs 

Heather Turner). Her 

topic was “Journey of a 

Lost Manuscript”.  

Lorraine was quite an 

informative, amusing and interesting speaker.   

The afternoon also included a most interesting 

teapot competition before sampling a delicious 

afternoon tea.  The winning teapot was owned by 

Wendel Davis (the group’s historian).  Money raised 

from their afternoon went towards the World 

Project.  

 

Perth,  
Western Australia 

Life member, Jan 

McNamara and GFS Perth 

Chairman, Reverend Josie 

Stetyler are cutting the 

130th Celebration Cake at 

the Blessings Dinner. 

GFS shared 130 years of blessings with others.   

GFS in Perth (where we gathered for World 

Council) celebrated its 130th anniversary with a 

‘Blessed to be a Blessing’ dinner dance on June at 

a Hotel in Perth. 109 people attended the evening 

to celebrate the milestone.  

In keeping with our Society’s motto to "bear one 

another’s burdens", 50 per cent of the tickets to the 

dinner were given away to those who support 

others, or who may need a boost. 

The emphasis of the dinner evolved when the 

Parable of the Wedding Feast from Matthew 22 was 

raised at a committee meeting.  It then rapidly grew 

from that point forward with many people helping 

out and donating tickets for others.  GFS will be 

organising a “Blessed to be a Blessing” dinner 
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annually after it was such a success this year, we 

will be looking for partners and donors for this event 

going forward. 

Reverend Josie Steytler (Diocesan Chairman) said, 

“We enjoy partnering with other groups and causes, 

and supporting them through sharing our resources 

and facilities. By supporting each other we can do 

amazing things, an example is the offer by the 

Good Sammy’s (Uniting Church) of access to 

formal wear for those who need it for the dinner-

dance. We are very grateful for this."  

It was a wonderful night of great food, friends, photo 

booth fun and lots of dancing!   

Central Queensland 

GFS members in the diocese of Central 

Queensland are facing a major decision as they 

look to the future but with no one willing to take on 

the coordinating role.  There are two branches 

remaining, both in the same parish, a Townsend 

group which meets for bible study and prayer and is 

a major prayer support for the children’s group.     

There is also a large adult members group who 

offer financial and prayer support not only to 

diocesan GFS but also nationally and 

international

ly.   

A group of 

adult 

members 

and leaders 

recently met 

for their 

annual 

Fellowship weekend and with the assistance of the 

GFS Diocesan Chaplain (The Rev’d Narelle Kidson) 

and a new Deacon in the diocese did some very in-

depth work on change, on where to and how GFS 

can continue to be involved in children’s ministry in 

the one parish.    

We meet again as a diocesan group for our World 

Day of Prayer (we keep in October) and from there 

will decide on the future leadership of GFS in the 

Diocese of CQ.  We seek your prayers as we 

approach our decision-making time. 

Newcastle, NSW 

Pictured – front row - 

Reverend Nicole, 

Reverend Phillip, and 

Reverend Jacqueline 

after their ordination on 

June 30th. (Bishop 

Sonia is in the back 

row) 

Nicole Baldwin was GFS National Secretary from 

2015 – January 2018.  In June Nicole was 

welcomed as she was ordained into the Diaconate 

in Newcastle on June 30th.  Reverend Nicole will be 

continuing to serve as an Honorary Deacon in her 

parish of Cessnock.  We know this has been a 

wonderful step forward as she continues to serve 

her Lord in this new capacity.  Along with our Nicole 

was another former GFS member Reverend 

Jacqueline Drewe who was also ordained and will 

serve in the Cathedral. 

Brisbane (Queensland) 

In July members of the Brisbane Southside 

Townsend Group (minus a few members who had 

other commitments) met at the home of Lesley 

Briggs for fellowship, fun, and food.  A wonderful 

evening was had by all who attended with 

friendships continuing over many years for these 

members.  

 

 

Tasmania 

A new 

group under the leadership of our lovely former 

World Youth Leader, Tegan Gillie, has begun in a 

new church established in 2018. Tegan and her 

husband, Joel, are part of the team who are setting 

up this new outreach.  They are operating a 

KidsPlus+™ program to offer a group for both girls 

and boys.   

Tegan writes: 

KidsPlus+™ at Dodges Ferry is a co-ed afterschool 

program for children from Prep to Year 6 run 

straight after school in the hall at Dodges Ferry 
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Public School every Tuesday through school term. 

 

KidsPlus+™ begun in late Term 2 of this year after 

an opportunity with the Principal, as an evangelistic 

arm of the church plant Southern Beaches Anglican 

in the Southern Beaches of Hobart. 

 

Our KidsPlus+™ values are: 

- To learn about God from the Bible 

- To shine the light of Jesus 

- To be kind to each other and others 

- To bear one another’s burdens 

- To have fun together! 

 

So far at KidsPlus+™ we have been having so 

much fun! We have over 20 kids on the books, with 

a regular group of attendees. Almost half of our 

attendees have no church contact, and we have 

been surprised at the complete lack of Bible 

literacy, this has given us a chance to start from 

scratch, this term we are slowly working through 

John 3:16 concept by concept. What a joy to share 

the gospel! 

 

Sydney, NSW 

Sydney GFS members recently met for a “Special 

Meeting” to discuss our next Strategic Plan. We 

started the meeting with some words from Leonie 

with a reminder of Proverbs 3:5-6 “5 Trust in the 

Lord with all your heart. Never rely on what you 

think you know.  Remember the Lord in everything 

you do and he will show you the right way.” We 

thought about the people that GFS Sydney affects 

in anyway and made a Venn diagram displaying the 

relationships of such groups. We then divided into 

groups and did a SWOT (Strengths / Weaknesses / 

Opportunities / Threats) analysis of GFS Sydney. 

After sharing each group’s ideas, we then 

progressed to developing ideas for the Strategic 

Plan. The consensus was that the 6 main headings: 

Mission, Promotion, Pastoral Care, Training & 

Equipping, Administration and Finance; should 

remain. 

In September one of our branches, Berowra will 

celebrate 50 years with a special branch night to 

include all the regular members and invited guests 

who have had a link with GFS.   

Girls in Sydney are looking forward to their “Girls 

Camp” to be held in the October School holidays. 

As you can see we in Australia have been busy with 

all sorts of GFS expressions and the thing that 

draws them all together is being together, serving 

Christ.  

Love and prayers  

The Rev’d Canon Cheryl Selvage  

GFS Australian President 

 

GREETINGS FROM JAPAN 

It is very hot this summer. We had heavy rains and 

floods in western part of Japan. The flood killed 220 

people and 11 are still missing. Thank you very 

much for your prayers. Fortunately, GFS members 

are all safe. 

 

From 29th July 

to 31st July 

GFS Japan 

had an annual 

conference in Tokyo. During these three days we 

studied, discussed and had a field work. 

The theme was ‘The Christians in Edo period’. 

About 400 years ago Christianity are forbidden in 

Japan. Christians were persecuted those days. In 

1623、 50 Christians were burnt at the stake at a 

hill of Tokyo named Fudanotsuji. We went there 

and knew how strong faith they had. We also 

thought about our own faith.  The following 

picture is members and leaders who attended the 

conference. 

            

Field work by bus. Rev. Takahashi guided us.  
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The picture below is the place where 50 Christians 

were burnt . The right is the place where Christians 

had been imprisoned. 

 

We are going to have a kids’ refreshment camp this 

summer. From Ishinomaki 15 kids will be invited to 

Kesen-numa beach. They are looking forward to 

swimming and playing.  

We also decided the 2014 world project money will 

be used for the children who live in the children’s 

home in Fukushima to have the thyroid gland 

ultrasound checkup. It costs Yen300,000 this year. 

Because we think the checkup is necessary for the 

children to stay healthy.  

Congratulations to Ayumi, President of GFS Japan 

on the recent birth of her first child, Saki. 

Love and greetings to everyone.   

Haruko 

 

UNDERSTANDING THE WORLD COUNCIL 

STRUCTURE 

In this newsletter we are going to look at the GFS 

Rules of Management.  It is too large a document 

for one newsletter so I will print different parts in a 

number of following newsletters.  The full document 

can be read on the GFS World Web page 

www.gfsworld.org   I notice that the numbering has 

changed with putting the document on the web and 

this is something we will have to correct.   The part I 

am printing this newsletter is about our main 

functions and the duties of the World President and 

the World Vice-President. 

Before the 2020 World Council our President will be 

calling for nominations for the host country from 

2023 to 2026 (remembering that we will be 150 

years old in 2025) and an indication of who would 

be the person from that country expected to take up 

the role of World President.  Therefore, it is good to 

look at these duties and the skills required as 

countries consider offering to be the host country.   

Girls’ Friendly Society Rules for the 

Management of the World Council and World 

Council meetings 

1. World Council of the Girls’ Friendly Society 
The organisation shall be called the World 
Council of the Girls’ Friendly Society, hereafter 
referred to as Girls’ Friendly Society or GFS. 
  

The statement of Purpose of the Girls’ Friendly 
Society is attached to these Rules as Appendix 
1 and should be used as a basis for promotion 
of GFS. 
 

1.1. Manage the world affairs of the Girls’ 
Friendly Society through the election of a 
GFS World President to preside over 
organisational matters; and to 

1.2. Ensure communication of information 
relevant to the promotion, ministries and 
operations of GFS to member and 
potential member countries; and 

1.3. Ensure the continued effective operation of 
GFS by holding the World Council of GFS 
meeting every three (3) years.  
 

2. The key functions of the World Council of 
GFS will include the promotion, support 
and encouragement of: 
 
¶ Fellowship between the members of the 

organisation throughout the world by the 
exchange of information and ideas. 

¶ The growth of GFS in countries where 
there is no GFS ministry. 

¶ World gatherings, exchange visits and 
correspondence between members. 

¶ The observance of September 29, the 
feast of St Michael and All Angels, as the 
GFS World Day of Prayer each year. 

¶ The system of link countries ensuring 
further prayer and practical support. 

¶ The GFS World Project(s) through 
financial donations and prayer. 
  
 
 

http://www.gfsworld.org/
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3. Officers of the GFS World Council 
 
The GFS World Team will consist of, as a 
minimum, the following four (4) positions. 
These positions are the World President, Vice 
President, World Secretary and World 
Treasurer. 
  
The GFS World President is able to appoint 
other members to the GFS World Team such 
as a GFS Chaplain, Project Officers or others 
for the duration of the current President’s term, 
to ensure the purpose, functions and mission of 
GFS are able to be achieved. 

  
It is a requirement that the positions of GFS 
World President, Vice President and World 
Secretary be filled by women.  
  
Ideally, all positions on the GFS World Team 
would be filled by women; however, where a 
suitably experienced female is not able to be 
found to fulfil the position of World Treasurer or 
another World Team role, a suitably 
experienced male may be appointed by the 
President to the required role. 
  

The newly appointed President will be 
commissioned at the closing service of the World 
Council.  
  
Immediately upon cessation of World Council, the 
newly commissioned President will assume the role 
of GFS World President for the next three (3) year 
period. 
  
Upon conclusion of the current World Council, the 
exiting World President will cease as President and 
immediately assume the role of Vice President. 
  
Newly appointed World Team Members will either 

be commissioned to their positions either at the 
close of World Council or within their own country 
upon commencement of their term in office. 
  
World President 
 
The GFS World President is responsible for the 
leadership and operations of GFS World Council. 
The World President will be a member of GFS in 
their own country.  
 

GFS member countries seeking to host World 
Council are required to provide the name of World 
President in their submission for host country. 
 
Upon successful election of the host country, the 
host country’s nominee for President of the World 
Council of GFS will be ratified by Council. 
 
The future GFS World President will be 
commissioned at the Closing Service of World 
Council that immediately proceeds her term. 
 
The World President’s term will commence six 
years from when their country has been endorsed 

to host GFS World Council and will conclude at the 
cessation of the World Council meeting, over which 
she will preside. 
 
The term of office for the World President will be for 
three (3) years. This term will align with the term 
allowable between World Council meetings. 
 
Upon completion of her term as World President, 
the exiting World President will then assume the 
role of Vice President of GFS World Council for the 
next three (3) year term.  (Refer to duties of Vice 
President). 
 
The responsibility for the Presidency of the GFS 
World Council shall rest on the person of the 
President and not on the Executive Committee or 
Board of the country she represents. 
  
Duties of the GFS World President 
 
In the event that the GFS World President is 
required to step down from her role throughout her 
term or is not able to undertake the duties required 
due to ill health or other exceptional circumstances; 
the President or Vice-President, in conjunction with 
the GFS World Team will identify a suitable 

member of the World Team to preside as President 
for the remainder of the duties of the World 
President, which will include: 
 
¶ The leadership of the GFS World Council 

and management of all matters relating to 
the business and interests of GFS World 
Council. 

¶ Ensuring that the purposes and functions 
of the World Council are carried out during 
the triennium. 
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¶ Active collaboration and consultation with 
all members of the GFS World Team to 
ensure that effective decisions are made in 
the best interest of GFS. 

¶ Keeping GFS member countries informed 
of matters affecting or of interest to GFS. 

¶ Regular communication with GFS Member 
countries. 

¶ Promotion of activities within GFS member 
countries with other member countries and 
via the GFS World Website. 

¶ Representing the organisation of GFS 
World Council at meetings and/or forums. 

¶ Convening a World Council meeting to 

conclude the term of office. 
¶ Arranging for the election of the country to 

preside over the World Council for the 
relevant term. 

¶ Overseeing the World Project(s), with the 
assistance of the Vice President. This will 
include liaising with the Vice President on 
a regular basis to remain briefed on the 
progress of the World Project. 

¶ Overseeing all Funds authorised at a 
World Council meeting. 

¶ Presenting a report to the World Council 
meeting. 

¶ With the World Treasurer, presenting 
accurate and audited financial statements 
on all GFS World accounts and funds to 
World Council. 

¶ Organising a World Census in the last year 
of the term of office and collating results. 

¶ Updating and maintaining the GFS World 
Directory. 

¶ term. 
¶ Lead discussions and communications 

that would be of interest to member 
countries of GFS. 

¶ To act as a prayer partner for all members 
of the World Team and to encourage 

prayer amongst all members of GFS. 
  

Vice-President 
 
The Vice President of the World Council of GFS is 
the immediate past GFS World President. 
The Vice President will be a member of GFS in their 
own country.  
 
The Vice President assumes this role from the 
cessation of her role as GFS World President until 

the conclusion of the next World Council meeting 
(when the next President assumes this role). 
 
Duties of Vice President 
 
¶ With prior agreement from the World President, 

represent the organisation of GFS World 
Council at meetings or forums, if required. 

¶ Provide aid (explanations of past events, 
information debated at the World Council 
meeting etc) to the current World President as 
needed and when requested to assist the 
incoming World President. 

¶ Contribute with members of the GFS World 

Team to discussions and communications 
initiated by the World President on GFS World 
Council matters, as requested. 

¶ Communicate and oversee the World 
Project(s) initiated during the Vice-President’s 
term of office as World President. (Refer to 
additional duties below). 

¶ To be a prayer partner for the incoming World 
President and World Team. 

 
Oversight of World Project(s) 
 
The Vice President will be responsible for: 
 
¶ Keeping in touch with the organisers of the 

World Project(s) in the respective 
country/countries. The Vice President is 
responsible for ensuring email/mail and 
telephone details are correct at conclusion of 
the World Council meeting. 

¶ Receive reports from World Project organisers 
on a regular basis (at least every 6 months) 

¶ Report regularly to world members of progress 
(at least twice annually) through the World 
President. 

¶ Organise for a World Project report to be 
prepared by the President of the country 

responsible for the World Project(s) at least 
three (3) months prior to the next World 
Council meeting. This report will be presented 
at the next World Council meeting and will 
detail money spent, outcomes, highlights, 
challenges and future directions for the project 

¶ To encourage and prayerfully engage with the 
organisers of the World Project on a regular 
basis (every 3 – 4 months as a minimum). 

¶ Liaise with the World President about the 
progress of the World Project, including 
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passing on reports received from the World 
Project organisers. 
   Canon Val Gribble  
   Vice President GFS  

 

PRAYER BOOKLET ON BEHALF 

OF GFS WORLD 

 
My GFS Sister, I Need Your Help 
 
I have been asked by our GFS World President 
Thembeka Pama as part of GFS World bringing 
awareness to preventing violence against women 
and girls to create a Prayer Booklet on behalf of 
GFS World. Reflections or prayers would address 

Gender Based Violence issues to give comfort, 
thanksgiving, and hope to be shared during the 
International 16 days of Activism in the latter part of 
November and the first week of December.  
  
For many of us, action begins with prayer and 
meditation. These things ground us and help us 
speak the truth. I would very much like to include 
contributions from my GFS sisters from around the 
world. 
 
I am asking my GFS sisters around the world to 
offer words for reflections, prayers about gender 
violence to be included in our booklet.  I am also, 
looking for suggestions for a Theme Title. Please 
submit them to deloresalleyne@aol.com and tag it 
with Prayer Booklet. Submit as many as you wish 
no later than Saturday, October 20th, 2018 in order 
to be included.  I cannot make any promises that 
your prayer(s) would be selected and included but I 
will try to include as many as possible. Include in 
your submission your name, title, country and 
email address. 
 
Thanking you for your consideration in assisting me 
in making this Prayer Booklet something we all can 
be proud of. 

  
If we help one woman or girl along her life 
journey GFS has made a difference. 
 
DELORES M. ALLEYNE 

Immediate Past President GFS/USA 

The Girls' Friendly Society GFS/USA,  

63 Northside Road, North Haven, CT 06473 

 

FROM THE ANGLICAN COMMUNION OFFICE: 

 

 
 
Greetings from the Anglican Communion Office! 
  
I hope this finds you all well.  Please find below 
information regarding a reading pilgrimage taking 

place from International Day of the Girl Child 
(October 11th) to International Women’s Day (March 
8th) that may be of interest to you. 
 
Please consider whether you might join us in what 
we hope will be a worthwhile and connective 
reading journey, a pilgrimage of sorts, to “test drive” 
a new resource we are creating called The Girl 
Child & Her Long Walk to Freedom: Putting Faith 
To Work Through Love to Break Ancient Chains. 
V Girl child, who were you before the world 

defined you? 
V Who are you today in the 21st c.?  
V What are your hopes and dreams for 

your one precious life journey?  
V How can we as people of faith do our 

part to help create a world that you 
deserve, one where you can be safe  and 
free to be and become all you are meant 
to be? 

V What is each of ours to do in order to put 
faith to work through love to repair the 
human web and walk our world forward, 
even just a few steps, to a better 
morning where we all can live freely, 
together? 

 

These are the guiding questions which will lead us 
on this journey together. We would be so honored if 
you would prayerfully consider joining this pilot 
cohort, which we hope will be a really stimulating 
mix of people. This group will ponder together what 
is each of ours to do, and how we can faithfully and 
bravely enlist our faith more intentionally and 
strategically in the global work of mending the 
ancient and heartbreaking gender tears in our 
collective social fabric. If you have any colleagues 
or friends who would be interested, please invite 
them as well. 
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On this journey from October 8 to March 11 (with 
built in holiday breaks!), we will: 
V Read weekly reflections 
V “Chat” periodically via discussion board 

with your Journey Team 
V Participate in an optional series of live 

Zoom meetings as a Journey Team 
 
We anticipate everything in this “pilot” version will 
require a one and half hour per week time 
commitment. It could be more or less depending on 
how deeply you want to dive! We can’t wait to 
ponder these things together. Hope you can join us! 
 

With International Day of the Girl Child coming up, 
this could be an excellent resource for prayerfully 
engaging with gender justice and the rights of the 
girl child. 
 
This is a joint project of the Imago Dei Fund & the 
Ekklesia Foundation for Gender Education. 
 
Therefore, if you wish to join the pilgrimage you will 
need to register directly with them. The website link 
I included in my original message gives information 
about the pilgrimage. I have included the link to the 
registration/intake form below. 
  
To register, please fill out the form found 
here: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLS
deJE6yebskLWSytIebbC1S1jz08-
mKf4vIWxS6AejIs-hRMg/viewform 
 
With warmest wishes, 
 
Rachael Fraser 
Administration and Research Assistant 
Tel: +44 0207 3133926 |  
www.anglicancommunion.org 
 

Anglican Women and Girls Are Invited to The 

Alchemy of Women’s Collective Wisdom and 
Power Create a Circle 
  
On November 1, 2018, Anglican’s join with a 
collaboration of women’s organizations will host a 
circle with a sacred center for women and girls 
attending the Parliament of The World’s Religions in 
Toronto, Ontario, Canada 
We hope you will host a local circle anytime on Nov. 
1st, and connect with us in 
prayer or on Internet. We will live-steam the 
opening, speakers and the closing.  We will have 

reflection questions that empower and unite us as a 
mighty force of feminine energy.   We will have a 
water ceremony and encourage you to have one 
also.  Each person adds water from their source to 
a common bowl and blesses the water. 
  
Please connect as local circles of women, men, 
and/or youth gathering to give each one a voice in a 
circle with a sacred center that supports, 
encourages and empowers the collective feminine 
wisdom and power.     
  
Please spread the word to organizations, circles, 
groups and individuals.  

  
Please post in your newsletter, newspaper, FB 
groups and Timeline.   
  
Basic Circle Principles and information on how to 
start a circle found on:   www.millionthcircle.org  
and www.gatherthewomen.org  
Contact us at AlchemyofWomen@gmail.com 
 
   
PRAYER THOUGHT FOR THE 

SECOND HALF OF 2018 

Week beginning 1-14 July 

We pray for all Anglican Youth Organizations and 

their leadership around the World.  We pray for all 

Dioceses that are preparing for GFS events in 

different forms Worldwide which among is GFS SRI 

Lanka which celebrate the existence of their hall, 

GFS Australia for their 130th anniversary Gala 

dinner fundraising efforts. Our prayers are with all 

GFS conferences to come with positive outcomes 

which will put the Organisation forward 

 

We pray for our Cluster Countries   

Week beginning 15 -31 July 

We pray for the United Kingdom (England, Wales 

and Northern Ireland) and their link countries. We 

thank God for the May 2018 successful visit of GFS 

Worldwide President to these three countries the 

spirit of love and togetherness that she experienced 

in all GFS branches and Anglican church general. 

We thank God for opening doors for the recognition 

of GFS in high level offices as the GFS World 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdeJE6yebskLWSytIebbC1S1jz08-mKf4vIWxS6AejIs-hRMg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdeJE6yebskLWSytIebbC1S1jz08-mKf4vIWxS6AejIs-hRMg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdeJE6yebskLWSytIebbC1S1jz08-mKf4vIWxS6AejIs-hRMg/viewform
http://www.anglicancommunion.org/
http://www.millionthcircle.org/
http://www.gatherthewomen.org/
mailto:AlchemyofWomen@gmail.com
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President was on the journey of nocking in their 

doors.  

We pray for GFS Ireland as they embark on new 

GFS leadership training, we also pray for their new 

Central President Mrs Alison Jackson with her 

executive as she started her journey of leading GFS 

in the country. Also praying for Mrs Sylvia Quin as 

she started her new role of being Central deputy 

President of all Ireland May God be with them as 

they continue their programs also embarking on 

new ones.  

Our thoughts are with GFS England and Wales as 

they are rolling out their development programs to 

their different Communities. We pray for their board 

as they started their discussions around the Faith of 

GFS in their countries. We know that God is bigger 

than our challenges. 

Our prayers are with the family which owns and 

taking care of GFS heritage, the home of Elizabeth 

Mary Townsend and looking out after the property 

and her grave very well. 

 

Week beginning 5 -18 August  

At this time, we remember our sisters in the USA.  

We pray for all in leadership, Diocesan Presidents 

and their Central President Ms Lois Frankforter with 

her responsibilities.  God help her as she supports 

GFS Canada under Mrs Enid Russel be their pillar 

of strength at this time 

Father God be with GFS Honduras Rev Canon 

Connie Sanchez as she builds GFS branches may 

You give her strength to overcome challenges that 

she may be experiencing help her also to 

remember that everything is possible with You. We 

also remember Ms Mayra Brown on her journey of 

leading GFS Dominican Republic. We bring before 

you GFS Past President Adele Ray who continues 

to be an inspiration to all who have the privilege of 

meeting with her.  We pray for her continued good 

health.   

 

Week beginning 19-31 August 

We pray for the South Pacific Region with Australia, 

New Zealand, Solomon Islands and PNG. We thank 

you Lord for elevating the GFS Australia Chaplain 

Sonia to a higher level of being the Bishop we trust 

that you are going to continue giving her wisdom. 

Be with GFS Australia under the leadership of 

Revd. Cheryl Selvage and her executive. 

Remember Canon Val and her family and all GFS 

family. Strengthen and grow new GFS branches of 

Solomon Island, PNG and New Zealand.  

 

Week beginning 2- 15 September 

We pray for the region with the countries of Sri 

Lanka, Philippines, South Korea and Japan.   

We give thanks for all the work that is happening in 

these countries.  We give thanks for the use of the 

GFS Hall in Sri Lanka that enables many programs 

to be held to gather together Christian women. Our 

prayers are with   the world education Project which 

is going to change the lives of young people of Sri 

Lanka. We give thanks for the work of GFS in 

Japan to continue bringing hope to the survivors of 

the Tsunami. Help us to continue to join hands in 

prayer for GFS Worldwide and the challenges of the 

World. 

 

 Week beginning 16 – 30 September 

We pray for the African countries South Africa, 

Liberia, Lesotho, Kenya, Tanzania, Sierra Leone, 

Uganda Rwanda, Mozambique, Ghana and 

Zambia.  Lord be with GFS Rwanda as they are 

preparing to host the GFS Africa Conference in 

December. May that Conference strengthen the 

spirit of working together in building the Kingdom of 

God. May it also open our minds giving us ideas on 

how to build GFS in our individual countries and 

support the GFS Worldwide. May it help us to use 

the God given natural resources to our advantage. 
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Help us God to continue respecting Environment as 

that will help in curbing Climate Change.  

Be with all that are carrying heavy burdens to 

remember your promise that Burdens must be 

given to you as you are the God who cares. 

 

Week beginning October 

At this time, we remember GFS Melanesia, GFS 

Philippines and all countries that are establishing 

new GFS branches around the World may God give 

them strength in all that is happening. 

May you be with Anglican Church Worldwide and 

be with all those who are not believing in Christian 

Faith. Make Christians to protect their faith and be 

bold against all that threatens their faith.   

 

November, December 2018 

Our Prayers are with all Students who are writing 

their examinations. May Almighty help them to 

remember all that they studied during the year. May 

the Lord remove anxiety at this time. May the good 

Lord protect them together with their families at this 

time. 

We remember all those departed in 2018. May their 

Souls Rest in Peace and Rise in Glory. 

Thank you, Lord, for keeping us safe during 2018. 

As we will be taking holidays uniting with our 

families help us to put You in the Centre of our 

Celebrations. We give You Praise in all that we 

have achieved in this Year.    

Be with all Dioceses which are in the processes of 

establishment of New GFS Branches around the 

World. 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION DEADLINE 
 

Date of Issue Submission Deadline 

7 December 2018 2 November 2018 

29 March 2019 15 February 2019 

28 June 2019 17 May 2019 

27 September 2019 16 August 2019 

13 December 2019 01 November 2019 

27 March 2020 14 February 2020 

26 June 2020 22 May 2020 

 

GIFTS AND DONATIONS TO  

GFS WORLDWIDE CAUSES 

 

For any gifts to the GFS World Emergency Fund 

please send to GFS Australia who hold the funds in 

this term.  Account details below:  

 

For all other gifts and payments (World Project, 

World Travel, World President’s Travel, etc) please 

send to GFS South Africa 
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GFS WORLDWIDE CONTACT DETAILS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ms Kundai Matikiti 
 Youth Coordinator  

            gfsworldyouth2020@gmail.com 

 

  

Ms Suzan Bekiwe Gijana 
GFS Worldwide Coordinator 

gfsworldcoord2020@gmail.com 

 

 

Ms Pumeza Magona 

GFS Worldwide Secretary 

gfsworldsec2020@gmail.com  

 

 

Ms Nokwanda ôSkwashõ Benya 

GFS Worldwide Treasurer  

gfsworldtreasurer2020@gmail.com  

  

mailto:gfsworldyouth2020@gmail.com
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